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Our Mission… Each student is Prompt, Polite and Prepared.

Our Vision… Each student will graduate with the skills 
necessary to be successful in college or in a career.

Dear parents,
	 I would like to take a moment to say thank you to the students, staff and the entire George 
Jenkins Community for everyone’s hard work and dedication. With the adjustments we needed 
to make for last school year, I am very proud of our accomplishments. Our students and staff 
continued to SOAR, and we continued to achieve despite the obstacles! As a school, we 
continue to strive for greatness, but that does not take away from the victories that should be 
celebrated, and I am THANKFUL to be your leader!
	 The bell schedule for the start of class (7:00 am) and end of school (2:00 pm) will 
continue to be the same. We are using a modified bell schedule which will have all 7 classes 
meeting each day Monday, Tuesday, and Friday then an Odd/Even block schedule will be on 
Wednesday and Thursday. The bell schedules will be posted on our website.

	 Be sure to read the entire newsletter to gather details you need to know:
•	 The 7-period day will be on Monday, Tuesday, and Friday.
•	 1,3,5,7 (odd days) and 1,2,4,6 (even days) will be on a Wednesday and Thursday.
•	 The students’ first school day is Monday, August 12th. The bell schedule will be a 

straight 7 period day for that week, and we will continue our normal schedule the 
following week.

•	 We have many opportunities for parent involvement: booster organizations, student clubs 
and activities, and chaperoning school-sponsored trips.

•	 Our continued emphasis on mathematics, science, technology, reading, arts and academies 
will enhance our students’ abilities to be life-long learners and productive citizens.

•	 Please remember that supervision before/after school and at any school sponsored activity 
is 30 minutes before-to-30 minutes after the end of the event. Please plan accordingly to 
drop off or pick up your child within this time frame.

•	 Before school drop off and after school pick up is at the front of the school. For the safety 
of students and orderly flow of traffic, please do not drop off or pick up students at other 
locations on campus during the time between 6:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. These areas will 
be blocked off to through traffic and the gates locked.

Please contact Student Services and your child’s teacher regularly to ensure your child is 
performing to the best of their ability in all academic endeavors. Please reach out to Student 

http://georgejenkinshs.com
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George’s Closet
	 George’s Closet is closed for the summer. Our new President is 
Rihanna Townsend, VP#1 McKenzie Hilton, VP#2 Gabriella Rivera 
and Secretary Isabella Alvayero! We will be having an interest meeting 
shortly after we get back from summer for the new Freshmen. Look for 
notices about the meeting!!
	 If your student is interested in service Hours, the Closet is open 
early in the day. Stop by in the morning before class to help and earn 
some service time. Meetings will be the 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each 
month. We have plans for fashion shows for HOCO and Prom along 

with a few donation drives.
	 Now, while we are on summer break, donations can be dropped off at the main office 
and they will get it to our room. When we return, we will sort and organize. Thank you for 
everything! Everyone have a great summer!!

Remember, George’s Closet is organized by students, run by  students to help students!
“Helping others one hanger at a time!”

Principal’s 
      Message
Services if you need Parent Portal information.

Dates to Remember:
Orientation, Wednesday, Aug. 7th (will publicize times later)
	 Remember, changes are not made for the sake of change…but to improve results. Our 
continued success with our programs and policies is the direct result of research and analysis 
by our staff and community members. We want what is considered the most effective 
school practices for our students. Working together we can make a positive difference!
	 Students should be on time and in their classrooms, where they can achieve and excel. 
Our Mission is to see that each student is “Prompt, Polite and Prepared” along with the 
Vision that each student will graduate with the skills necessary to be successful in 
college or in a career.

KEEP SOARING EAGLES!

Tom Patton, Principal

continued from cover...

http://www.FLDSCC.com
http://FulmerLawPA.com
http://sunshineurgentcare.com
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GJHS Academic Booster Club
	 The ABC, Academic Booster Club, is a parent run 
organization that helps support teachers, staff, and students 
throughout the school year. We would love to have you join 
the ABC group. We will have a table set up at orientation 
where you can join. Student membership is only $5; staff 
$10; and family $25. If you miss us at orientation and want 
to join, please reach out to Contact Lilly Harris at LAA97@
hotmail.com. Your membership dues and the proceeds 
from various spirit nights help fund programs of support, 
encouragement, and appreciation for GJHS students 
and staff throughout the school year such as academic 
medallions, honor cards, and the many other recognition 
programs that ABC sponsors. If you are a member and 
complete at least 10 hours of service, you will get special 
seating at graduation and your child can apply for one of 
two scholarships offered through our club. Attendance 
at our monthly meeting is not required, but it provides a 
wealth of information about what’s happening at George 
Jenkins High School. Join us on the second Monday of each 
month at 6PM in the GJHS Media Center to learn about 
decisions being made that affect your student(s), important 
events, and much more!

A Message from the GJHS Tech Office
	 We have finished year 2 of the PCPS 1:1 device program. We have all learned a lot as we 
have progressed through this year. We are improving in some areas but still working to improve 
in others, for staff, students, and parents. As we closeout this school year and make plans for 
the summer, please be aware of a few things. If your student kept their device for summer 
school, virtual classes or credit recovery, please try to get the device back to school as soon 
as you can for a checkup before school starts in August. Many things can happen over this 
time, planned and unplanned, so this helps get things going smoothly when the students come 
back. If something has changed to cause your student to not return to us next year, please bring 

the device to the school office (even over the summer) 
with all accessories so we can check it in and get it 
ready for the next student. We will also be reminding 
and suggesting that every student purchase the insurance 
offered to cover any damage to the device as accidents 
happen. The insurance cost is minimal compared the 
cost of parts, repair, or device replacement without it. 
Have a great summer and we will see you in August.

JOIN  
US

2024
2025

SCHOOL YEAR

mailto:LAA97@hotmail.com
mailto:LAA97@hotmail.com
http://SylvanLearning.com
http://trulynolen.com
http://www.lakelandeyedrs.com
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Join GJ’s National English Honor Society

	 The National English Honor Society carries forward our traditions of being an organization 
dedicated to furthering the values of English literature and writing, academic responsibility, 
leadership, scholarship, and community service.
	 Our 2024-2025 Executive Board Officers are: President, Sarah Strickland; Vice President 
Co-Chair of Activities and Meetings, Bella Overbaugh; Vice President of Community Service, 
Isabella Alvayero; Vice President of Marketing and Recruiting, Jayda Nieves; Historian, Lucia 
Winkler; Parliamentarian, Alessio Guerrero; Secretary, Naomi Jalloh; and Treasurer, Abbie Kent. 
Mrs. Michele Barr and Ms. Alyssa Rose serve as our NEHS Sponsors.
	 NEHS meetings occur every first and third Thursday of every month, either 6:25 AM or 2:05 
PM in Mrs. Barr’s classroom (19-127) or the Media Center. Furthermore, new members must 
fill out applications for acceptance into the NEHS. Upon acceptance, members will be required 
to pay the $25 annual dues, and returning members pay $20 dues maintain membership. Dues 
cover the costs of the new club t-shirts and assist in financing the many activities we participate 
in throughout the year.

A reader lives a thousand lives before he dies... The man who never reads lives only one.
George R.R. Martin

	 Members of the NEHS are offered multiple opportunities to earn their service hours and 
foster enjoyable bonding experiences to make new friends. Key fall semester activities the NEHS 
takes part in includes hosting picnics at Bonnet Springs during pumpkin season, offering Eagle 
To Eagle Tutoring every Monday-Wednesday, and hosting the October Teacher Appreciation 
Breakfast to show our gratitude and thank them for all their hard work. When looking for additional 
service hours, we offer an array of events such as Socktoberfest (giving socks to those in need), 
collecting Legos for pediatric hospital wards, and food donations for Thanksgiving Baskets.
	 The NEHS also helps underclassmen and seniors compose and polish scholarship essays 
to aid in financing their future college goals. We collect and read books and poetry, write and 
revise short and long essay responses, and create bookmarks and letters for various community 
outreaches. We welcome new members to bring their creative ideas to the NEHS.
	 George Jenkins thrives because of our outstanding clubs and members, and the NEHS 
is no exception. We are an enjoyable, beneficial, and multifaceted organization. If you are 
interested in joining us, talk with any of our members. New applications will be available 
beginning Thursday, September 5, 2024.

http://grillsmith.com
http://ScottSmiles.com
http://LisaMathenySells.com
http://KeiserUniversity.edu
http://TraxCU.com
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CLASS of 2025  
SENIOR PORTRAITS

This year our official 
photographer will be Leonard’s 

Photography. Leonard’s will 
be taking all senior portraits at 

their downtown studio location.

LEONARD’S  
PHOTOGRAPHY STUDIO

225 N. Kentucky Avenue
Lakeland, FL 33801

(800) 215-4852

Sitting fees start at $15.00 and 
increase in price based on the 

session that you schedule. This 
fee must be paid before the 

pictures are taken. Make sure 
to visit www.leonards.com to 

get more information in regards 
to sessions that are available. 
Go online to www.leonards.

com/schedule or call Leonard’s 
Photography at (800) 215-4852 

to schedule your session.

Please note that to be in the 
yearbook your senior MUST 

take his/her pictures with 
Leonard’s Photography.

SENIOR OR BUSINESS ADS
	 Senior and/or business ad in the GJHS yearbook are currently on sale. Do not miss the opportunity 
to let your senior know how proud you are of them and their accomplishments by placing an ad in the 
yearbook. The yearbook staff will gladly design your ad and provide you with a proof before publication. 
If you have any questions, please email Mrs. Salas at Jessica.salas@polk-fl.net.

Full Page . . . . . . . . .          $440.00	 Quarter Page . . . . . . . . .          $200.00
Half Page . . . . . . . .         $275.00	 Eighth Page . . . . . . . . .          $110.00

YEARBOOKS ON SALE
	 Don’t forget to pre-order your yearbook for 
the 2024 - 2025 school year. Yearbooks may be 
purchased with cash or check (made payable 
to George Jenkins High School) in room 4224 
or by a yearbook staff member. Credit and 
debit card purchases may be made online at  
www.yearbookordercenter.com, job #0140. 
Extra yearbooks will not be purchased this year 
so all orders must be pre-paid.

YEARBOOK NEWS

Price until August 7th (Orientation Day)
Yearbook Only . . . . . . .      $80.00
Yearbook, Nameplate & Cover. . .    $95.00

Price AFTER August 8th
Yearbook Only . . . . . . .      $95.00
Yearbook, Nameplate & Cover. . .    $110.00

UNDERCLASSMEN PICTURE DAY
	 School pictures for students in grades 9 – 11 will be taken on Thursday, August 29th. The Price 
packets will be available one week before Picture Day or can be viewed online and purchased at 
www.leonards.com. Please make sure that your student attends school on this date to have his/
her picture taken.

www.leonards.com
www.leonards.com/schedule
www.leonards.com/schedule
Jessica.salas
polk-fl.net
www.yearbookordercenter.com
www.leonards.com
http://cbac.com/lakeland-heights/
http://gradepowerlearning.com


News from Student Services6
	 Welcome to the 2024-2025 

school year! Student schedules 
will be available at orientation 
on August 7th, and the first day 
of school is August 12th. Class 
changes are limited to corrections 
only. Remember, the GJHS Master 
Schedule was built on the courses that 
students selected at registration last 
spring. When scheduling students, 
we must adhere to the policies set 
forth by both the State of Florida 
Department of Education and the 
Polk County Schools. Academic 
course placement follows the District 
Progression Plan and is based on 
previous course, course grade, and 
testing data. Electives were chosen by 
the students at the spring registration.
	 State assessment scores from 
the May 2024 administration of 
the FAST ELA and End of Course 
(EOC) exams are updated in Student 
and Parent Portal. What does all of 
the testing mean for your student? 
Score achievement levels range from 
1 to 5. Scores are used partially as a 
guide for scheduling academic levels. 
Any student whose score was at an 
achievement level below 3 must have 
interventions in their schedule as part 
of their curriculum.

Graduation Requirements
All students are required to earn 24 credits to earn 
a high school diploma including:
•	 4 English (ELA)
•	 4 Math (must include Algebra and Geometry)
•	 3 Science (must include Biology)
•	 3 Social Studies (1 World History, 1 US 

History, .5 Government, .5 Economics)
•	 1 Physical Education (.5 Personal Fitness 

AND .5 any other PE OR 1 credit in HOPE)
•	 1 Practical/Performing Art
•	 8 electives
•	 Maintain a 2.0 un-weighted cumulative GPA.
State Assessment Requirements: will update 
with legislation changes
•	 Grade 10 English Language Arts ELA (or 

ACT/SAT/CLT concordant score)
•	 Algebra I end-of-course (EOC) or 

comparative score on SAT, ACT, CLT, 
PSAT, or Geometry EOC

Students must participate in the EOC assessments 
and the results constitute 30 percent of the final 
course grade. These assessments are in the 
following subjects:
•	 Algebra I
•	 Geometry
•	 U.S. History
•	 Biology I
Scholar Diploma Designation: In addition 
to meeting the 24-credit standard high school 
diploma requirements, a student must:

•	 Earn 1 credit in Algebra II
•	 Pass the Geometry EOC
•	 �Earn 1 credit in Statistics or an equally 

rigorous mathematics course
•	 Pass the Biology I EOC
•	 Earn 1 credit in Chemistry or Physics
•	 �Earn 1 credit in a course equally rigorous 

to Chemistry or Physics
•	 Pass the U.S. History EOC
•	 �Earn 2 credits in the same World 

Language
•	 Earn at least 1 credit in AP, IB, AICE or 
a dual enrollment course

A student is exempt from the Biology I or U.S. 
History assessment if the student is enrolled in an 
AP Biology or U.S. History course and the student
•	 Takes the respective AP, IB or AICE 

assessment; and
•	 Earns the minimum score to earn college 

credit.
Merit Diploma Designation:
•	 Meet the standard high school diploma 

requirements
•	 Attain one or more industry certifications 

from the list established (per s. 1003.492, F.S.)
State University Admissions Requirements
Florida universities have a competitive admissions 
process. The MINIMUM eligibility requirements 
for admissions are as follows:
Earn a standard diploma with a minimum 2.5 GPA 
in 18 academic courses which include:
•	 4 English
•	 4 Math (Algebra 1 and higher level courses)
•	 3 Science
•	 3 Social Studies
•	 2 Foreign Language (in the same language)
•	 2 Academic electives
Earn competitive scores on national college 
entrance exams:
•	 SAT or ACT or CLT

	 However, students only earning minimum 
requirements will not gain admissions to most 
Florida universities. These schools are also 
looking for a rigorous curriculum, strong GPA 
with an upward trend, competitive test scores, 
a well written essay, a passionate commitment 
to extracurricular activities, and leadership 
experiences. Each school accepts their most 
competitive applicants. To view each universities 
average freshmen profile of GPA’s and test scores, 
visit Florida Shines, then ‘Go to College’ at www.
floridashines.org/go-to-college/get-ready-for-
college/average-university-freshmen-profile.

Bright Futures Scholarships
	 These scholarships, funded by the Florida 
Lottery, provide millions of dollars in college 

Student Services continued...

www.floridashines.org/go-to-college/get-ready-for-college/average
www.floridashines.org/go-to-college/get-ready-for-college/average
www.floridashines.org/go-to-college/get-ready-for-college/average
http://Warner.edu
http://Burger21.com
http://themagicpaws.com
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college planning based 
on your PSAT scores on 
www.collegeboard.com.

•	 Evaluate your time management skills. 
Make sure that you have a balance 
between school, work, and play.

•	 Maintain good attendance, grades, and 
citizenship.

•	 Update your portfolio of achievements.
•	 Make a commitment to one or more 

extracurricular activities or a job. Employers 
and colleges like to see active students.

•	 If you haven’t already done so, begin a 
savings account for college.

•	 Look into summer academic programs 
that might be of interest. Colleges offer 
many programs.

•	 Do you want to play college athletics? Talk 
to your coaches and go to www.eligibility 
center.org for NCAA information.

11th Grade
•	 Monitor your academic progress and 

status toward meeting your requirements. 
Utilize www.floridashines.org.

•	 Take the PSAT. This test, and other 
criteria, could qualify you for a National 
Merit Scholarship.

•	 Maintain your portfolio of achievements. 
Continue to challenge yourself with 
advanced placement or honors courses.

•	 Attend college fairs, write or call colleges 
on your list and visit their websites.

tuition to Florida students. Students who meet the eligibility criteria will earn the scholarship. 
The State Legislators set the eligibility criteria for the Bright Futures Scholarship programs. The 
current criteria is listed below but is liable to change during any legislative session. For more 
information about these scholarships, visit the website at www.floridastudentfinancialaid.org.
Florida Academic Scholars (FAS) and Florida Medallion Scholars (FMS)
	 Florida Gold Seal Vocational Scholars (GSV)
•	 ONLY eligible to receive funding for specific vocational education programs
•	 Students are required to have a 

3.0 overall GPA, a 3.5 GPA in 
their vocational program

•	 Complete 3 vocational courses 
in a vocation program with a 
minimum 3.5 GPA

•	 Students are required to have 
a minimum of 30 documented 
community service hours

•	 Test score requirement SAT: Reading/Writing 490, Math 480 or ACT: English 17, Reading 
19, Math 19 or PERT: Reading 106, Writing 103, Math 114

Be prepared! Year-by-Year College and Career Checklist
9th grade
•	 Know your graduation requirements and monitor your academic progress on  

www.floridashines.org.
•	 Begin to think about what you’ll do after high school: college, vocational training, field of study. 

Look at possible careers and education requirements. Visit floridashines.org/find-a-career.
•	 If you're thinking about college, know the Bright Futures Scholarship Program (www.

floridastudentfinancialaid.org) and state university admissions requirements.
•	 Plan challenging high school courses based on post-secondary plans.
•	 Consider taking a course on Polk Virtual School or FLVS (www.flvs.net) to explore other 

areas of interest.
•	 Maintain good attendance, grades, and citizenship. Take school work seriously because 

every year and course counts.
•	 Apply to the Community Service program through Student Services.
•	 Make a commitment to one or more extracurricular activities. Get involved!
•	 Create a portfolio (a file or folder). Keep samples of excellent school work, report cards, special 

awards, letters of commendation, and any other materials that document your successes.
•	 Take advantage of after school tutoring if needed. Individual teacher assistance is available 

on Wednesday and Thursday.
10th grade
•	 Continue to explore possible career options. Begin to gather college information. Utilize 

internet resources, college websites, and www.floridashines.org.
•	 Check your academic progress and re-evaluate your course selections.
•	 Know the admission requirements for universities in which you are interested. What GPA do 

you need? What SAT or ACT scores do you need? Use Florida Shines and college websites.
•	 Challenge yourself with honors courses. Consider Advanced Placement courses.
•	 Take the Preliminary Scholastic Assessment Test (PSAT) given in October. Use the 

College Board resources with Khan Academy to get personalized feedback, practice and 

Student Services continued...

www.collegeboard.com
www.eligibility
center.org
www.floridashines.org
www.floridastudentfinancialaid.org
www.floridashines.org
floridashines.org/find
www.floridastudentfinancialaid.org
www.floridastudentfinancialaid.org
www.flvs.net
www.floridashines.org
http://HuntingtonHelps.com
http://bushwoodgs.com
http://donmitchellsallpropaintingllc.com
http://charliesminidonuts.com
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•	 Review college admissions requirements for colleges you are 
considering. Don’t be afraid to contact these colleges with questions.

•	 Familiarize yourself with different college pathways. You don’t have 
to start at a 4 year university to earn a 4 year degree. Many state 
colleges offer direct path university entry within certain majors by 
following a specific course line up in the first 2 years at the state college.

•	 Meet with your School Counselor in the spring to review your 
transcript, plan for your senior year, and discuss a list of colleges 
you would like to explore.

•	 Prepare for and take the SAT and/or ACT in the spring. Utilize 
collegeboard.com and actstudent.org to register and prepare.

•	 Use your spring and summer breaks to visit college campuses. Call 
ahead or visit college websites to schedule visits. Write a thank you 
note if you participate in an interview.

•	 Begin thinking about which teachers and others you might ask to 
write recommendations in the fall of your senior year. Prepare a 
resume based on the information in your portfolio.

•	 Maintain good attendance, grades, citizenship, and commitment to 
extracurricular activities and/or job. Junior year is most important 
when applying to college!

•	 Look into summer jobs, volunteer opportunities, or academic 
programs offered at colleges. Find an internship or job shadow in 
a profession that interests you.

12th Grade
•	 Continue to work hard. Colleges DO care about your coursework 

and grades throughout your entire senior year. Don’t slack off!
•	 If you haven’t already done so, take the SAT or ACT in the fall for 

college admissions. Continue to test through the June test dates to 

qualify for Bright Futures.
•	 Meet with your School Counselor to be sure you are on track for 

graduation.
•	 Narrow down your list of colleges: create a file for each one. Prepare 

a schedule for each school showing requirements, deadlines, fees, 
test scores, teacher recommendations, school transcripts, essays, 
and important names/phone numbers.

•	 Apply for admissions early in the fall. Write essays and ask teachers 
to write recommendations when needed. Which schools require a 
SSAR (self-reported student academic record) and which require 
a transcript? Students don’t submit a transcript to colleges using 
the SSAR until they are accepted and decide that’s the college they 
will be attending. Watch deadlines!

•	 Research and apply for financial aid and scholarships. Look for our 
scholarship bulletin and visit our website at www.georgejenkinshigh.
polkschoolsfl.com

•	 After October 1, complete the Florida Financial Aid Application 
(FFAA) that includes the Bright Futures scholarship program at 
www.floridastudentfinancialaid.org.

•	 After October 1, fill out the Free Application for Federal Student 
Aid (FAFSA). This application is your first foot in the financial 
aid door of the college you chosen to attend. For help, attend the 
Financial Aid night at GJHS.

•	 Check your email for admission decisions. Pay close attention to 
acceptance deadlines. Also watch for information from the college 
of your choice on housing, orientation, summer academic programs, 
and other information that will help with your transition to college.

•	 Graduate! Congratulations!!!

Student Services continues...

collegeboard.com
actstudent.org
www.georgejenkinshigh.polkschoolsfl.com
www.georgejenkinshigh.polkschoolsfl.com
www.floridastudentfinancialaid.org

